T . D . U

Official Newsletter of the Toronto District Unit of the CANADIAN PHILATELIC SOCIETY

Number 1

SEFTEMBER 1947

Volume 1

"Come on in, the water is fine" - is almost over for this season. But we can say come on and see us at the Central Y.M.C.A., College and Yonge Streets, Room 7, at 8.00 p.m. on Friday, September 26th, 1947, for the T.D.U. OPENING MEETING. A grand opportunity for all Philatelists to become acquainted with each other. To acquire needed stamps, to exchange duplicates, to renew old and to make new friendships. Remember: Fellowship is one of the greatest privileges of stamp collecting. We are not class conscious. We all speak the same language. There will be a bourse. Sales books, under the management of Messrs. J. Jensen and Ken Haigh. Auction under the management of our old friend Fred. Morgan - we expect good material for these auctions. A short talk on some phase of philately. ALL WE NEED IS YOUR ATTENDANCE. You will have a good time, and do not forget we have a LUCKY DRAW. EVERYONE WELCOME. BRING YOUR FRIENDS.

AUCTION RULES AND REGULATIONS

1. Lots may be accepted from any member of the Toronto District Unit.

2. All lots must be received not later than 8.00 P.M. on night of meeting.

3. Each lot must be mounted (Preferably on letterhead size sheets) and described in detail showing Scott's numbers and catalogue value, condition, used or unused, centering, etc. - otherwise lots will be refused.

4. Material may be accepted or refused at the discretion of Auction Committee.

5. Not more than five lots may be submitted by any one member.

6. All lots sold are subject to 10% commission. Minimum 5 cents.

7. Total lots per night are not to exceed 60. It is suggested that no lot should have a catalogue value of less that \$1.00. First come, first served - anything in excess, if not used that night, will be held over to next meeting.

8. We want good material. Members should study likes and dislikes of bidders and

act accordingly. No damaged material will be welcome.

Damaged Material will definitely be discouraged. Some of the old classics may be accepted, but modern issues will definitely not be accepted. We wish to maintain a high standard and we will expect members to co-operate with us. Good material and good prices will be our aim.

Will Secretaries of Local Clubs send in notice of meetings to the undersigned in order that we may list them under coming events.

OFFICERS AND COMMITTEES

Officers: President - Mr. Herbert Buckland, 13 Wallace Avenue, Toronto 4. Vice-Pres. - Mr. J. M. Lawlor, 33 Central Ave., Mimico, Toronto 14. Secretary - Miss Ada K. Baker, 25 Elmer Avenue, Toronto 8. Treasurer - Mr. B. M. Keighly, 474 Roncesvalles Ave., Toronto 3.

Committees:

House Chairman - Mr. Jack Davis, 5 Church Road, Long Branch, Toronto 14.

Mr. Wm. Crouse, 149 Evelyn Avenue, Toronto 9

Mr. Ken Haigh, 30 Garnock Avenue, Toronto 6

Mr. J. Lanning, 19 Golfdale Road, Toronto 12.

Sales: Chairman - Mr. J. Jensen, 759 Merton Street, Toronto 12.

Mr. Ken Haigh, 30 Garnock Avenue, Toronto 6.

Auction: Chairman - Mr. Fred Morgan, 12 Bain Avenue, Toronto 6.

Mr. A.H. Insley, 378 Melrose Ave., Toronto 12.

Mr. Fred Green, 1966 Queen St. E., Toronto 8. Expertizer-Mr. W. J. Cafley, 201 Millwood Rd., Toronto 12.

Programme: Chairman - Mr. Fred Green, 1966 Queen St. E., Toronto 8.
Mr. Cyril Woodhead, 529 Winona Dr., Toronto 10.

We notice that a special cachet was applied on letters posted at the Exhibition Post Office at the "Calgary Stampede", and that it was necessary to keep open until midnight to accommodate the crowds. Perhaps Toronto is not so philatelic minded as Calgary. How about a hint to the C.P.S. for action on this for next year.

Herbert Buckland, President.